
Thanks to our advertisers, please take your FREE Copy  

Covering the Corner is a service provided by the Town of Redvers. It is our intent to provide the community of 
Redvers and surrounding area with a newsletter that keeps residents connected with the numerous events and 
activities going on within our fantastic community! 
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The Redvers Health Foundation would like to thank the Knox United Church for the generous donation of $14,450.00 to the 
Health Foundation. Pictured above are Knox United Church members, Heather Sanborn on the left and Karen Dangstorp on the 
right, presenting the cheque to the Chairperson of the Redvers Health Foundation, Spence Sutter. 

     Photo/Submitted 



GRADE 6 CLASS OF REDVERS SCHOOL 
Our favorite and best things about Spring! 

Lilly – It is not cold anymore. 
Jhace – It’s really muddy for quadding. 
Jeliel – My birthday! 
Ainsley – The weather is warmer and nicer out. 
Krielle – It is not too cold and not too 
warm; it is very nice outside. 
Ryan – It gets warm. 
Kyson – My favourite things about 
spring is wearing shirts and shorts and 
also starting the dirt bike season and 
spring hockey. 
Ryker – Spring hockey! 
Kara – The best thing about spring is everything! 
Arianna – It’s nice out and you can hangout with 
friends. 
Raif – It is sleeping and playing baseball and spring 
hockey. 
Asia – The weather gets warmer. 
Bronx – My favourite thing in spring is going 
quadding with my family in our fields. 
Drake – It gets warm outside. 

Tyson – Wearing shorts, tshirts, and sandals. 
Rhett – Baseball season! 
Eve – When it gets warm outside. 
Kinsley – It gets warmer out and baseball starts. 
Daxson – I can go golfing with my family. 
Logan – The snow goes away. 
Marissa – The best thing about spring is being able to 
start bear baiting! 
Nazryn – The best thing about spring is the bees!  I 
love bees! 
Jayden – Not having to wear a coat and playing 
softball. 
Wyatt – The snow starts to melt. 
Miley – It’s nice out and there is so many nice plants. 
Ericka – Is when you go outside 
and see all the trees growing, 
their leaves back and puddles 
and of course, Easter! 
Cameron – Go biking with 
friends and helping on the 
farm. 





SIGNS OF SPRING 
Submitted by Jocelyn Hainsworth 

 

The crows and geese are back. The gophers are out. My living room window is full of trays of baby plants. It must be spring. And if 
that isn’t enough evidence that we are shifting into a new season, the Redvers Tourism Board had their first meeting of 2021 on 
Monday. It’s time to start planning for the summer season. 
 

Although Covid continues to be a factor in what we can offer in 2021 we feel much better prepared than we did a year ago. 
Planning last year was a mad scramble with government regulations changing almost by the hour and the public unsure of what 
the rules were or how seriously they needed to take them. It’s been quite the learning curve for all of us, but the experience and 
knowledge gained over the past twelve months gives us confidence that there will be a 2021 season to plan for. 
 

It has been decided that we will offer our usual season, opening on the May Long weekend and closing on Labour Day, beginning 
with the shorter hours per day that we had last year but possibly adjusting to longer days once summer holidays start. Again we 
will be displaying fewer merchandise items but will have an assortment of popular local crafts for sale. And, of course, there will be 
pie and ice cream: what would the Log Cabin be without Saskatoon pie and ice cream? 
 

For the time being Canada Day celebrations are in limbo. As vaccinations progress there may be an opportunity to celebrate in 
some form but for now all we can do is wait and see. 
 

The board has a few cosmetic projects to work on this summer. The new log siding on the camp kitchen has weathered a year and 
is now ready to be painted, and the 105 new trees we’ve ordered for the gazebo area will need to be planted. And, speaking of 
improvements, have you seen the new kitchen and bathroom facilities the Rec board have had built out by the ball diamonds? 
What a wonderful addition to Redvers recreation area! 
 

As we have done other years, Tourism looks forward to hosting a Farmer’s Market again this summer. Beginning the middle of July 
when garden produce is ready we invite sellers and buyers to spend Wednesday afternoons at the Log Cabin. There has been some 
discussion on making the hours a little later in the day so that working people can take advantage of the veggies too. As well, we 
would be happy to expand the Farmer’s Market and would welcome tables of 
baking, crafts, sewing, and other wares. If you are interested in this please give 
Lorraine a call at 306 452 7267. 
 

Over the years the comments in our visitor’s log book have mentioned what a 
friendly and pretty town Redvers is; our board would love to see the community 
expand on this reputation. With the same gusto and imagination that we used to 
decorate our homes and yards for Christmas, let’s dig in and make our summer 
yards just as memorable! Make it a competition amongst neighbors for the most 
flowers or color coordinate with everyone on the block – have some fun with it! We 
place an ad in the Saskatchewan Vacation magazine every year, let’s dazzle them 
with our flower power next year! 
 

On a less happy note, it has come to our attention that someone has been using our 
Lorras bin through the winter. It costs us – a non-profit volunteer organization – a 
fee to get rid of your garbage. These bins are locked for a reason, when you have to 
pry the lid back to shove your stuff in you know what you are doing is wrong. 

TAKE-OUT TUESDDAYS 
Ask about our  

Tuesday specials 
 

Burgers-Chicken-Fish-Appetizers 
 
 

Open at 11:30 a.m. 
Monday & Tuesday open till 8 

Wednesday & Thursday open till 9 
Friday & Saturday open till 10 

Sunday open 2 till 8 
 

Take out menu can be found on our 
Facebook page… 

Facebook/storthoaksdoghouse 
 

Thank you for your business! 





SASKATCHEWAN LIQUOR AND GAMING RETAIL PERMIT 
Submitted by William Murray 

The recent announcement of the Advantage Co-op receiving a retail liquor permit 
 

I feel it is necessary in giving your readers a understanding on Saskatchewan Liquor and Gaming retail permits. In the beginning, 
when SLGA issued retail permits, my store and Redvers Motor Hotel were the two locations with permits based on population. 
These permits were to carry a monetary value when sold. In 2019 when it became known that I was interested in selling my permit, 
the Co-op were the first to express interest in purchasing my permit.  
 

As my permit was only for the Town of Redvers, the Co-op’s only option was to locate the liquor in their hardware store. As word 
got out, 17 others expressed interest including some from out of town. In fairness to all, I considered that I might have to hold an 
auction as was done in other communities in regard to the sale of my permit.  
 

With the fire that destroyed the LaSalle Hotel, I was informed by SLGA their permit would be available to the Co-op food store. I 
want to say, I am very happy Kim and Dale Hawkins were able to sell their retail permit. They are my friends and I thank them for 
the business they gave me through the many years. 
 

For me, I always wanted my permit and 
liquor outlet to stay on main street. Today, 
we are fortunate to have a vibrant business 
section with excellent owners and staff 
serving the community and area. The Covid 
restrictions have made it difficult for our 
restaurants and they deserve our support. 
 

We welcome the new owners of the 
Pharmasave and look forward to the new 
business beside the Homestead Restaurant.  
 

Our Agricultural dealerships are strong and 
we look to a great future for the Hemp plant 
and a possibility of another new plant to be 
announced. 
 

As we serve a large area and threat of Covid, 
it is a reminder of how important it was or 
the citizens of Town and RM’s of this area to 
push for the reopening of the Redvers Health 
Centre. Redvers and area has grown to be a 
multi-cultural community and we have been 
joined by wonderful Filipino families. Next 
door to me is a special Korean family at 
Family Foods. At the Homestead is a very 
wonderful friend that I will always hold in 
my heart. An African Proverb “Hold a true 
friend with both your hands.” I hope that 
Proverb gets me an 18” pizza! 
 

My grandparents came to Redvers in 1907 
and a constant in our lives has always been 
the love of friendship from so many families. 
The T-shirt from the past “Redvers, the good 
life.”  
 

Jan and I thank you for your support. Your 
friendship multiplies the good life!  



ALIDA HAPPENINGS 





REDVERS SOCCER CLUB 
Submitted by Ana Gray 

 

The Redvers Soccer Club is very excited to be planning a 2021 season, whatever it may look like! 
During 2020 we completed a few projects despite not having had a soccer season. We designed 
and approved a new logo for the Club and ordered new soccer jerseys as well as much needed 
equipment such as portable nets for the younger age groups.  
 

The Redvers Soccer Club would like to acknowledge the funding received through the 
Saskatchewan Lotteries Trust Fund for Sport, Culture and Recreation who made these 
purchases possible. 
 

For the 2021 season, we had to develop a Return to Play Plan and appoint a COVID-19 Single 
Point of Contact who will be Jessica Wolensky. We also developed an Emergency Response Plan 
in the event that anyone in our organization tests positive for COVID-19. With all that 

completed, we are ready play some soccer and hope that you are too! 
 

Online Registration will run from March 27th to April 7th. Please go to the following website:  http://
RedversSoccerAssociation.rampregistrations.com  
 

As a bonus for registering this year, each player will 
receive a vintage Redvers Soccer jersey to keep! At this 
time, we are only planning for weekly practices but 
hope that with future loosened public health 
restrictions, we will be able to progress through the 
Return to Play Phases to include scrimmages and/or 
games. 
 

The board members for 2021 are as follows: President – Jessica Wolensky  Vice-President - Vacant, Treasurer/RAMP Manager 
– Jenna Axten, Secretary – Ana Gray, Equipment Manager – Vacant Additional Board Member –Graham James. As you can 
see, we have a few vacant positions on the board so if you are interested in helping, or coaching or managing, we would love to 
have you!   

http://RedversSoccerAssociation.rampregistrations.com
http://RedversSoccerAssociation.rampregistrations.com


HAPPY EASTER! 
Submitted by Fr. R.Andree, Pastor 

 

At the Easter Vigil, we celebrate the light of Christ which we carry in the for of lighted 
candles, filled with hope, into a world of darkness and uncertainty. Maybe the 
invocation of hope seems premature to some and dangerously naïve to others. 
Undeniably our spirits have been dampened by the difficulty of our current times. 
However, when hope begins to slip away fear takes its place, and we are robbed of 
peace. 
 

Easter gives us a very different sense of the present and the future. It offers a reality 
that is full of joy. The Resurrection of Jesus Christ proclaims that fear, terror and death 
are not the end of the story. Indeed, the prayers of the Easter season are unequivocal in 
the assurance they convey: “If we keep the memorial of the Lord’s paschal solemnity in 
this way, listening to his word and celebrating his mysteries, then we shall have the 
sure hope of sharing his triumph over death and living with him in God.” (Roman 
Missal: The Blessing of the Easter Fire and Candle) 
 

As with the sudden blast of a trumpet, the Resurrection of the Lord interrupts the trial 
of his world with the unexpected: “Why do you look for the living among the dead?” (Luke 24.5). This paradoxical question was 
posed to the three women who arrived at the empty tomb at early dawn of the first day of the week. What they eventually 
discovered could not be predicted from life’s natural cycles; for just as old age is not followed by youth, so Jesus’ death could not 
naturally be followed by life. But there is nothing natural about the Resurrection. It is an event in which time and nature are 
themselves turned upside down and inside out. Only as an act of God is the  Resurrection possible; and like all acts of God, it is a 
proclamation to each of us, that God who raises the dead is more real, more powerful than any crisis or setback we can ever 
encounter. 
 

For all of us standing at the empty tomb – whatever the circumstances – there is unfathomable hope. This Easter, with our hearts 
lit by the unquenchable fire of God’s love, we are invited to entrust ourselves to Christ’s care as we place our faith and hope in the 
divine power that dispels all darkness and brings joy to every human heart! 
 

Our Lady of Fatima Parish, Redvers, wishes to offer every member of our community the grace and joy of the risen Lord, Jesus 
Christ! May his light shine on you and give you peace! 

Are you a business owner that would like 
to congratulate this years  

graduating class? 
 

Contact RedversNews@gmail.com  
by May 21st  

for more information about our  

2021 Graduation Issue which will be out 
on June 3rd! 



The staff and 

residents of Redvers 

Health Centre wish all 

a blessed Easter 

Season!! 





A huge thank you to the following businesses and 
organizations who purchased ads in this month’s newsletter. 
Without their support, we would not be able to provide this 
service at no cost to the residents of Redvers & Area. 
 

Please make sure to thank them the next time you are at 
their place of business! Their support really does make a 
difference in our community! 
 

Andrew Agencies 
Redvers Housing Authority 

Redvers Union Estates 
Maryfield Recreation Board 

Home Sweet Home 
Derksen Fencing 

Redvers Recreation Board 
Town of Redvers 
The Doghouse 
Dale Turton 

Redvers Library 
Redvers Lions Club 

Gisele Bouchard & Family 
Today’s Electronics 

Silver Lotus 

Covering the Corner is a locally run newsletter 
distributed to residents in Redvers & Area by 
the Town of Redvers. 
 

Our goal is to provide businesses and  
organizations with a low cost advertising  
option. The newsletter will be printed in black 
and white. Please keep this in mind when 
creating your advertisement. Full-page colour 
advertising/sponsorship opportunities do 
exist. Contact us for more details! 
 

Designing and editing is the responsibility of 
individual advertisers. For more information, 
contact us at RedversNews@gmail.com. 
 

G.S.T. will be added to the prices listed below. 
 

Classifieds: $8 (up to 200 characters) 
1/8 Page: $18 
1/4 Page: $28 
Half Page: $45 
Full Page: $75 
*Full Page Insert: $55 
 

*Inserts are the responsibility of individual 
advertisers to print and drop off at the Town 
Office by the newsletter deadline. 
 

**We accept E-transfer now!!** 

A huge  

THANK YOU 
to the   

R E DV E R S  
AC T I V I T Y  

C E N T R E   
for volunteering your time to  

fold and distribute  
Covering the Corner! 

Follow us on Facebook at: 

Town of Redvers 

  

May Print Deadline ~ Sunday, May 2nd @ 12:00 pm 
 

May Distribution Date ~ Thursday, May 6th 
 

Email: RedversNews@gmail.com 


